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COURT OF QUEEN'S BENCH OF ALBERT A 

NOTICE TO THE PROFESSION 

HOLIDAY CLOSURES - DECEMBER 2015 

As a result of the 2014 Collective Agreement between the Province of Alberta and the Alberta 
Union of Public Employees, provincial government services will be restricted on December 29, 
30 and 3 1, 2015. Because of reduced staffing levels and the closure of court facil ities during this 
period, the Court of Queen's Bench of Alberta wi ll hear emergency applications only, at the 
Calgary Courts Centre. All other Court of Queen'.s Bench of Alberta locations wi ll be closed 
on December 29, 30 and 31. 

Anyone outside of Calgary with an emergency application during this period is asked to contact 
the Court of Queen' s Bench in Calgary, at 403-297-6267. 

Should an emergency matter need to be heard, a clerk will be on stand-by in each Court of 
Queen's Bench location. If required, the clerk at the Calgary Courts Centre will contact the 
stand-by clerk at the regional location or in Edmonton, who will arrange to open the courthouse, 
file the necessary documents and fac il itate the hearing in Calgary via telephone or video 
conference. 

~ 
Neil C. Wittmann, Chief Justice 


